June 1st, 2019
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of West Hardin Middle School:
2018-19 Council Membership:
Michael Lawson / Phillip Pike      Principal/Chair
Mandi Lyonett                             Teacher
Leslie Meredith                           Teacher
Candace Perry                            Teacher
Carla Sloan


         Teacher
Ann Marie Reilly

         Parent
Bryan Sallee


         Parent
A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP
ASSESSMENT:   Jacki Brangers, Jessica Pickerell, Jamie Richardson, Jordan Goodman, Joy
Knight, Alli Wells, Kim Martin, Michelle VanMeter
CURRICULUM and INSTRUCTION:  Emilee Rivera, Vicky Quiggins, Fay Turner, Amelia
Tarrence, Tyler Birdwhistell, Leslie Meredith, Rachel Witten, Jamie Camp, David Robbins
CLIMATE & CULTURE:  Hannah Diehl, Kelsey Birdwhistell, Whitney Sandefur, Anna
Benningfield, Laura Floyd, Joe Pike, Hayley Duncan, Adria Belcher, Mandi Lyonett, Stephen
Sarver
PBIS/PLANNING & BUDGET:  Candace Perry, John Barzee, Rachel Bauer, Meredith Davis,
Carla Sloan, Lanissa Elmore, Caitlan Thompson, Brent Martin, Terri Goodman
B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  
· Title I Budget & Title I parent involvement plan approved for 18-19
· Emergency Plan approved
· Master schedule reflects opportunity to address student needs at all grade levels. 
· MAP Assessment administered in Math, Reading, and Language Usage during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was monitored.  
· MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring. 
· K-PREP data analysis completed school-wide, by each department and reviewed with the SBDM Council
· Emphasis on PBIS school-wide 
· Scrimmage tests were administered in reading/math for data analysis 
· District wide PLD days reported
· CSIP shared and approved 
· KPREP data reviewed 
· Instructional Rounds conducted by all members of the leadership team with specific feedback given to teachers
· Individual student conferences over MAP and KPREP test 
· Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource 
· Program Review Assurances for 18-19
· Professional Development plan for 19-20 
         C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:
· Start With Hello program
· Mock KPREP tests were successful
· PBIS makes a difference.  Several graduates of the Check-N-Connect program. PBIS SAIL Expectations were taught and reviewed after breaks. Laker Loot was given as a reward to those meeting the expectations.  We held Laker Store & Laker Auctions throughout the year.
· WHMS achieved Bronze-level status with PBIS
· Goal setting with students for both MAP & KPREP testing was beneficial
· Veteran’s Day program was a huge success & well attended by parents and community members
· Academic Team had a successful year winning first at District in both Quick Recall & FPS.  At Regionals the Quick Recall team placed 2nd and qualified for state-level competition (first time since the 1990’s).  Overall, WH placed 3rd at Regionals.  J.Reilly placed 1st in both Science & Math for written assessment.  He will compete at state as well.
· 23 students selected for All District Band
· Archery Team had a great season
· Remix Motivational Program presented to our students before KPREP testing
· Mrs. Bauer’s 8th grade classes had Larry Elliot speak to her classes as an Abraham Lincoln impersonator 
· Hosted a 6th grade Fun Day for incoming 6th graders to meet their teachers, go over expectations and learn how to open a locker 
· We hosted a couple of school-wide dances that were well attended 
· One of our VEX teams competed in the World VEX Robotics competition
· Our Chinese students competed in Bowling Green in the Confucius Institute competition and placed 1st in Drama
· The Chorus earned a Proficient at KMEA Festival and a Distinguished in Site Reading.
· The Band earned a Proficient at KMEA Festival and a Distinguished in Site Reading.
· Students raised nearly $1,000 for the St. Baldrick’s fundraiser, and 2 employees had their heads shaved as a result.
· Hosted a successful KPREP Carnival
· Art class collaborated with Lakewood Elementary 3rd grade class to create artwork
· Chorus sang the National Anthem for the Bowling Green Hot Rods minor league baseball
· STLP held a bottle cap fundraiser & performed well at their competition
· One student qualified for state competition with CHHS Fishing Team
· Career Fair for the 7th grade boys was a HUGE success
· Band held a Fall and Spring concert at the PAC
· WHMS Cheerleaders won the 5th Region KAPOS Competition for Super Large Division
· WHMS hosted four Parent Nights , one each quarter including a Data Night and a Night of the Arts 
· Students attended the BETA Convention 

· Fifteen students nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award 
· Parents sponsored Teacher Appreciation Week and fed our Faculty/staff several days             
· Annual WHMS Talent Show
· Kenneth “Michael” Elmore selected by the SBDM as West Hardin’s next principal
· Student Attendance for school year: 95.54%
Our          2019-20 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals.    
     Kenneth Elmore                         Principal/Chair
     Hannah Diehl                             Teacher
     Mandi Lyonett                            Teacher
     Carla Sloan                                Teacher
     Scot Richardson                         Parent
     Christiane Turlington                  Parent
     
          West Hardin Middle School _



5-31-19
School-Wide Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	Spirit & Pride Wear
	$1,022.00
	PBIS

	KONA Ice
	$400.00
	Football / General Student Fund

	Kroger Rewards
	$768.31
	Band / Chorus

	World’s Finest Chocolate
	$417.00
	Cheer

	Lifetouch Pictures
	$3,610.40
	PBIS

	Coca Cola
	$202.00
	Chorus

	Yearbooks
	$955.26
	Yearbook Acct: PBIS


Phillip Pike
Interim Principal/SBDM Chair
